
Thank you for the opportunity to speak today regarding H.B. 435 
 
The issue is simple, summarized by one question, 
Do I as an American Citizen have dominion over my personal  
Health care?  I and many other Ohioans  believe this is a fundamental human 
right. 
 
I  respect Rep Cupp, Senator Matt Huffman and the Governors position  
That they do not want to burden businesses with more regulation; but this is 
much broader than regulating business. It should not be lawful for a Business to 
make a vaccine a condition of employment. No Government, city, municipality, 
political subdivision should have the power to prevent entry to public buildings or 
deny services based upon vaccine status. Non-profit, health care facilities should 
not be permitted to make a vaccine a condition of employment or receipt of  
services based upon vaccine status. Universities, public or private schools at all 
levels  should not have the standing  to make a vaccine a condition to attend 
classes, or participate in daily life activities.  
 
All these entities are by law prohibited to discriminate against employees. 
Mandating the covid vaccine or frequent covid testing discriminates against the 
employee who chooses not to get vaccinated.  The vaccinated employee is equally 
capable of transmitting the virus yet is not required to submit to testing. 
 
Should there be limitations on our medical freedom for the benefit of public 
health?  I ask you how the covid vaccine serves the public health. 
Fauci and Walensky have both publically stated this vaccine does not prevent 
transmission or infection. The abilty to become infected and the ability to 
transmit the virus is the same for vaccinated and unvaccinated. 
 
The number of businesses and health care facilities mandating the covid vaccine 
increased substantially after Biden announced his plan to force vaccinate the 
population by placing punitive damages on businesses that do not co-operate. 
Businesses in Ohio may welcome legislative relief from this HR nightmare and 
interruption to their work force. 
 
If the vaccine is so important I ask why is  Congress and Senate, the Judicial 
branch and USPS are all exempt? Why are tens of thousands of illegal aliens 



permitted across our boarders without a covid test or requirement to be 
vaccinated.  
 
This version of the vaccine distributed in the USA is not FDA approved  
It is  ineffective   
Rep Ron Jonson presented on the House floor using data from England since the 
data in the USA is not transparent . Out of 600,000 cases of covid 27% were fully 
vaxxed, 23% were partially vaxxed, 43 % were unvaxxed 
I have seen reports from Israel that stated 46% of their covid cases were fully 
vaccinated. Israel, Gibraltar, and Iceland are among the highest percentage of 
vaccinated populations in the world yet have the highest infection rates they have 
ever experienced. 
 
This vaccine is dangerous 
 of  the 2500 covid deaths in England , 63% were fully vaccinated, 28 % were 
unvaxxed 
An article on vaccineimpact.com quoted over a million serious injuries resulting 
from the vaccine in England,  22000 deaths in Brasil, 15,000 deaths in the EU. 
6000 deaths have been reported in the USA but that number is likely understated 
based upon information from numerous whistle blowers relating how they were 
forbidden by their health care employers  to report adverse reactions or deaths to 
VAERS 
Ohioans need protection from a mandate requiring this vaccine. 
The Federal Governments response to this information is censorship and doubling 
down on their efforts to coerce people to be vaccinated. 
The mandate will not stop with the job requirement. Look at Canada, Australia, 
and Israel to learn how their people who choose medical freedom have been 
ostracized from society.  
 
We are not asking for more exemption opportunities.  
We are asking for laws to protect our basic human right of authority over our 
personal health care.  
You have the opportunity to confirm and protect medical freedom in Ohio. 
I hope you don’t waste it. 
 
 


